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14/587

	COMPLAINT NUMBER
	14/587

	COMPLAINANT
	M. Lewis and A. Abrahams

	ADVERTISER
	Specsavers

	ADVERTISEMENT
	Specsavers Television

	DATE OF MEETING
	3 November 2014

	OUTCOME
	No Grounds to Proceed


Complaint: The television advertisement for Specsavers featured two teams playing volleyball. A man on the other team thought the ball had been served and jumped toward the net and mistook a seagull for the ball because of his poor eyesight. Unaware of his mistake, the man celebrated as he thought he had returned the ball to score a point. The advertisement showed the other players staring at the man. The advertisement ended with the statement:

“Should’ve gone to Specsavers.” 
Complainant, M. Lewis, said:  “… I am sure many people who like animals including myself would find this advert offensive and I would like this advert removed.”
A. Abrahams shared similar concerns.
The relevant provisions were Basic Principle 4 and Rule 5 of the Code of Ethics. 

The Chairman noted the offence the advertisement caused the Complainants.
The Chairman said the advertisement used a level of humour to illustrate how people made silly mistakes when they had poor eyesight and didn’t wear glasses. She also noted the seagull was shown unhurt after the man mistook it for the ball.
While the Chairman acknowledged the sincere concerns of the Complainants, she was of the view that most viewers would recognise the level of humour of the scene and that the seagull was not hurt. 

Consequently, the Chairman said the advertisement did not reach the threshold to be seen as causing serious or widespread offence and the advertisement had been prepared with the requisite social responsibility to consumers and to society. Therefore, the Chairman ruled there was no apparent breach of the Advertising Codes.
Accordingly, the Chairman ruled that there were no grounds for the complaint to proceed.
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